Teacher Education Council

May 1, 2008

Jacobus Lounge, Brockway

Members Present:  B. Buxton, K. Beney, M. Prus, P. Anderson, G. Marty, J. O’Callaghan, 

J. Bailey, E. Gravani, M. Barduhn, Y. Murnane, N. Aumann, C. Dore, L. Campbell, K. Coffey, 
J. Governali, C. Van Der Karr, D. Margine, G. Porter, J. Malavasic, M. Kelly, G. Peterson
There is currently no support staff so a volunteer, Mark Prus, took the minutes for the meeting.

Approval of minutes from April 3, 2008.  The minutes were approved as amended following a motion by Bill Buxton.

Old Business

1. CPR/AED Status

Gerald Porter reported that the status of CPR/AED training had not changed.  The proposal has been sent to Albany for System Administration approval.  Donna Margine asked several questions for clarification regarding whether CPR certification had to be current and how that currency would be validated.  Ginny Marty said she anticipated that program coordinators would be responsible for this.  JoEllen Bailey indicated that Physical Education student teaching supervisors verify that students have this certification at the start of student teaching.  Joe Governali suggested that this might be a model for other programs.
Gigi Peterson expressed concern about not only verification, but the requirement itself.  Gerald Porter indicated that the TEC passed this requirement for all programs, and that we need to move ahead with the commitment and do what is best for our students.  Yvonne Murnane indicated that she agreed with Gigi, that there were problems with TEC passing requirements for all programs without those programs being represented.  She also indicated that the budget for CPR/AED training did not include graduate students, even though MAT/MST students seeking initial certification was just like that for undergraduates.

Discussion ensued regarding issues associated with how the TEC makes recommendations to the Provost.  Joe Governali suggested that the discussion began with some logistical issues and it wasn’t appropriate to reconsider the requirement itself.

Jerry O’Callaghan asked two questions: 1) who was going to verify, and, 2) who would be impacted.  Donna Margine indicated that the Provost approved, September 2007.  Gerald Porter said departments could determine how verification would be handled.  *11 for this motion; 10 opposed.

Donna Margine asked whether this should be stated as a pre-requisite for registration for student teaching coursework.  A number of implementations issued, including timeframe and fee approval, were discussed.  Gerald Porter suggested tabling discussion.

2. Fingerprinting

Gerald Porter indicated that students for any field experience would not be placed at Cortland City Schools who had not been fingerprinted and completed the “volunteer form.”  Other districts had not yet reached this point, but he suspects that they would soon follow suit.  Kathy Beney had attended a conference where the “Livescan” system was described.  She described how the system worked and how candidates could verify that their fingerprints had been cleared.  Schools could verify this through the TEACH system, which returns one of four messages:  Complete, Partial, In Progress, or Rejected.  Kathy then fielded questions.
Gerald Porter said the “volunteer form” at Cortland City Schools was only good for Fall 2008.  He said that there would be a video conference with Deborah Marriott to discuss these issues in the future.  (Thursday, May 8, 2 p.m., location TBD.)

Donna Margine indicated that the verification of fingerprinting using TEACH would be problematic, given the problems with the TEACH system.  Bill Buxton asked when do students have to do this.  Carol Van Der Karr also pointed out that this would apply to non-teach candidates who would be doing service learning in the schools.

Gerald Porter expressed concern about the cost of the Livescan system in light of the current budget situation.  Questions about delaying implementation were posed, and Gerald indicated he would negotiate with Cortland City Schools regarding putting this off to Fall 2009.

Joe Governali proposed that a mechanism for getting students to prepare a form be in place prior to September 2008.  Suggestions regarding posting the form on the Web were made, along with messages to chairs, John Suarez, John Shirley, program coordinators, students, and faculty as soon as the form clears SUNY legal counsel review.  Michelle Kelly suggested sending it to all faculty.

Gerald Porter distributed a tentative schedule for next year’s TEC meetings. 

The meeting adjourned at 4:51 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Mark J. Prus 
